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Memorandum of Agreement

By and Between

International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17

and

King County

________________________________________________________________________

Subject:
Code Enforcement Officer II

1.
The classification of Code Enforcement Officer II is represented by IFPTE, Local 17 (the “Union”) and is part of the collective bargaining agreement referenced as 17A (the “Contract”).  The Contract is currently in effect and set to expire on May 1, 2005. A copy of the Contract is attached hereto as Exhibit A; and

2.
The parties hereto have met on several occasions regarding the impact of assigning certain duties to the classification of Code Enforcement Officer II; and

3.
The parties have reached agreement on all issues relating to the assignment of said duties; and

4.
 Therefore, the parties agree as follows:

A.  Effective upon approval by the Metropolitan King County Council of this Agreement, the wage rate set forth on Addendum A to the Contract for Code Enforcement Officers IIs will increase from Range 59 to Range 61 on the King County Hourly Squared Salary Schedule;

B.
Employees who are Code Enforcement Officer IIs on the effective date of this Agreement shall be placed at the step on range 61 as would constitute a minimum of four and one-half percent (4.5 %) over their current base hourly wage.

C.
The class specification for Code Enforcement Officer II (“CEO II”) shall be revised as shown on Exhibit B.  The duties described in the class specification include investigation of all clearing and grading complaints including all those covered by Titles 16 and 21A.

D.
The Department of Development and Environmental Services (the “Department”) will endeavor to ensure that current CEO IIs are trained to accomplish the duties outlined on Exhibit B.

E.
The Department will provide training to CEO IIs on effectively identifying and diffusing potentially dangerous situations when performing the duties outlined in Exhibit B and agree to evaluate any other training that is available that would provide the officers with better safety in the field.

F.
The Department would be willing to evaluate all available different ways to effectively communicate in the field, especially for the safety of the officers including but not limited to portable police radios, better cell-phone coverage or walkie-talkie type phones such as Nextel.  The Department would also be willing to evaluate the need and cost for other equipment (both safety and equipment to evaluate alleged violations) proposed by staff.

	For King County:


	
	

	Ron Sims

King County Executive
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	For the Union:


	
	

	Ray Goforth

Business Representative


	
	Date
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